LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
March 13, 2023
TO: Honorable Terry M. Wilson, Chair, House Committee on Defense & Veterans' Affairs
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1457 by Rosenthal (Relating to required military informed care or military cultural competency
training for certain personnel of entities that provide mental health services to veterans or veterans'
families before award of a state agency grant.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would prohibit a state agency from awarding a grant to an entity for mental health services to veterans
or veterans' families unless the entity has previously received and successfully executed such a grant or
provides training on military informed care or military cultural competency to entity personnel who provide
mental health services to veterans or veterans' families or requires those personnel to complete military
competency training.

The bill would direct the Texas Veterans Commission (TVC) and the Department of State Health Services
(DSHS) to jointly verify that each state agency authorized to award a grant subject to the above requirements

has adopted policies to ensure compliance.

This analysis assumes that any costs associated with implementation of the bill's provisions could be absorbed
within existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 403 Veterans Commission, 529 Health and Human Services Commission
LBB Staff: JMc, AF, LCO, KCu
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